
Community Governance Review - Parish of Swynnerton 
 

Final Recommendations to be submitted to Council on 20 November 2018 
 
 

(a)  a new Parish comprising the Yarnfield Ward of Swynnerton Parish be created; 
 
(b) the boundaries of the existing parish of Swynnerton be altered to exclude the 

Yarnfield Ward; 
 

(c) the new Parish be called “Yarnfield and Cold Meece”; 
 
(d) the new Parish should have a Parish Council; 
 
(e) the new Yarnfield and Cold Meece Parish Council should have 7 Parish 

Councillors; 
 

(f) Yarnfield and Cold Meece Parish should be divided into two Wards, Yarnfield 
Ward and Cold Meece Ward; 
 

(g) 2 Parish Councillors should represent the Cold Meece Ward and 5 Parish 
Councillors should represent the Yarnfield Ward; 
 

(h) Swynnerton Parish should retain its present name; 
 
(i) Swynnerton Parish should have a Parish Council; 
 
(j) Swynnerton Parish Council should have 9 Parish Councillors; 
 
(k) Swynnerton Parish Council should be split into three Wards, Trentham Ward, 

Tittensor Ward and Swynnerton Ward; 
 

(l) 4 Parish Councillors should represent the Trentham Ward, 3 Parish 
Councillors should represent the Tittensor Ward and 2 Parish Councillors 
should represent the Swynnerton Ward. 
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